

THE ANTONIO FAMILY

Missionary to Occidental Mindoro, Philippines

Dear Pastor Jim Johnson and Heartbeat Team,

Greetings in the most precious name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ! Thank you for your continues prayers and support. I thanked God for giving us another souls that followed the water baptism. Our prayers is that more souls to follow the Lord in the believers baptism. Last July is the month of moving up for the students and I thanked for all of my children got good grades in their studies. During their summer vacation the Lord permited me to teach our young people how to play guitar, ukulele and how to lead singing in the church. Unfortunately due to lack of instrument its very hard for them to learn but I thank God my children are now able to stand and lead us in singing in the church. I thanked God for the opportunity for me and my wife to speak in Baptist youth conference and also for allowing me to preach in Youth Bible Fest in one of the church here in the province. Last August, school already starts and I thanked God for providing school supplies for all our young people in the church from grades school to college and even share the blessings to some of the young people in the church of our Pastor friend. Last August 21, me and two of my Pastors friend attended a mission conference and I thanked God for giving us the opportunity to attend the conference and meeting our co laborers in the ministry and most especially hearing the word of our God. This coming November we are also invited for another missions conference, please include us in your prayers for Gods provisions that my family and I could attend this conference. Last September, I was invited to preach in the first missions anniversary of one of our Pastors friend church. I thanked God for the opportunity to preach and share the word of our God to their anniversary. Last September 17, my wife started to teach Sunday school for the kids. I thanked God because we could now used the church extension to teach our kids in the church. Please pray that the Lord will give us more children to teach and also allow us to have a regular good news club for the kids every Saturday afternoon. Last September 21, my wife attended in the women's fellowship to speak and shared her testimony in the mothers in the church. I thanked God for the encouragement for the mothers to continue in serving our God.

Please continue to pray for the candidate for water baptism. I pray that the Lord will continue to saved souls here in our area. Thank you and God bless us all more.

In Christ Jesus, Bro.Gideon A. Antonio and family



CHURCH PROJECTS & ACTIVITIES:

Students School Supplies-August class started.







Guitar Lessons





Children Sunday School-started









Page 2 The Antonio family

Bible Studies













Visitations





Prayer Meetings









Water Baptism







Soul Winning







Volume 1, Issue 1 Page 3

Youth Bible Fest and Conferences











Mother's Fellowship - Quarterly Meeting







Sunday Morning Worship





Sunday Afternoon Worship







Luke 10:2
Therefore said he unto them, the harvest truly is great but the labourer's are few: pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he would send forth labourers into his harvest.